
January 9, 2022 

 

 

Diocese of Peoria 

St. Malachy Church and School 
595 E. Ogden Avenue, Geneseo, Illinois 61254 

Parish, 309-944-5393 School, 309-944-3230 Fax, 309-944-5319 
Email: church@stmalgeneseo.org Website:   www.saintmalachy.org 

 

For activities in the Quad Cities, go to: 

http://catholicquadcities.com  
Traveling? www.masstimes.org to find Masses 

Weekend Mass Schedule: 
Saturday:  5:00 p.m. 

Sunday:  8:15 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Outdoor Communion Sundays: 9:45 - 10:00 am 

Reconciliation:  
Monday & Tuesday 8:45 am; Thursday 5:00 pm 

Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30 pm 

Pastor:  Fr. Daniel Gifford………………………………309-944-5393 
frdgifford@stmalgeneseo.org 
Deacons: ……………………………………………..…309-944-5393 
Larry Honzel Robert O’Rourke 
Art Ries (SS)   Tom Wachtel Mike Sigwalt 
School Principal:  
Tim Smith…………………..…………………………….309-944-3230 
tsmith@stmalgeneseo.org 
Administrative Assistant:  
Robert O’Rourke………………………………………….309-944-5393 
rorourke@stmalgeneseo.org  
Office Manager: 
Mary Sebastian…………………………...……………...309-944-5393 
msebastian@stmalgeneseo.org  
Secretary: 
Debbie Mattan……………………………………………309-944-5393 
dmattan@stmalgeneseo.org  
Business Manager: 
Jennifer Higgins………………………………………….309-.944-5393 
jhiggins@stmalgeneseo.org 
HS Youth Ministry Coordinator:……………………..309-944-5393 
Darci Harrison 
dharrison@stmalgeneseo.org or dietrichdarci@gmail.com 
Confirmation/Jr. High/ Youth Ministry Coordinator 
Kimberly Souba…………………………………………..309-944-5393  
ksouba@stmalgeneseo.org  
CCD Coordinator: 
Michael Roemer………………………………..………..309-945-4088 
mroemer@stmalgeneseo.org 
Parish Nurse:  
Cathie Stinson, B.S.N…………………………………...309-944-5393 
cstinson@stmalgeneseo.org 
Ministry Contacts:                                                       
Baptism:…………………………………………………..Parish Office 
Marriage: ……………………………………….…...Fr. Daniel Gifford 
Hospital Visits:…………………………………………..Parish Office 
Anointing of the Sick:…………..Emergency phone: 309-944-0422 
Pastoral Care:…………………………...…Ed Kemnitz, Tom Mattan 
Bereavement:……………………………..…….…...Deacon Art Ries  
Prayer Chain:……………………………..……,………..Parish Office 
Divorced Ministry:…………………………….…,….Deacon Art Ries 
RCIA…………………………………………..….Deacon Mike Sigwalt 

 

We warmly welcome new parishioners and ask them to register at 
the Parish Office. Individuals interested in becoming Catholic may 

contact Fr. Daniel Gifford or call the Parish Office. 

 

Sixth Sunday 

In Ordinary Time 

February 13, 2022 

mailto:dietrichdarci@saintmalachy.org
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MONDAY,  February 14  Sts. Cyril & Methodius 
 8:00 am Michael & Irene McCartney+       

TUESDAY, February 15  Weekday 
   8:00 am   Francis VanMeenen+ 

WEDNESDAY, February 16  Weekday 
   8:00 am   Jack & Elaine Lillis+ 
   9:00 am   Harley Chaffee+ 

THURSDAY, February 17  The Seven Holy Founders  
   5:45 pm   Lee Kane+                of the Servite Order                     

FRIDAY,  February  18    Weekday 
   8:00 am    No Mass - Communion Service  

SATURDAY, February 19  Vigil Mass 7th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
   5:00 pm    Kevin Freeze+ 

SUNDAY,  February 20   Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time  
   8:15 am     People of the Parish 
  10:30 am Marion Teerlinck+  

Weekend Mass Schedules:  
 

St. Anthony/Atkinson      Sacred Heart/Annawan 
 4:00 pm Saturday 8:00 am Sunday
 9:30 am Sunday 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Mon. - Wed. 8:30 am - 3:30 pm, Thurs.. 8 - 3 Fridays 8 -1 

Bulletin articles MUST be submitted no later than  
Noon on Tuesdays. 

READINGS FOR SUNDAY - February 20, 2022  
 

 

1st Reading: 1 Samuel 26:2, 7-9, 12-13, 22-23 
Though the Lord delivered you into my grasp,  
I would not harm you. 

Responsorial: Psalm 103 
R./: “The Lord is kind and merciful.”  

2nd Reading: 1 Corinthians 15:45-49 
Just as we have borne the image of the earthly one,  
we shall also bear the image of the heavenly one. 

Gospel: Luke 6:27-38 
Be merciful, just as your Father is merciful. 

Altar Servers: February 14 - February 20 
Daily M-T-W:  Alivia Brown & Tatum Eiselstein 
Saturday, 5:45: Elana Anderson & Elle Patterson 
Sunday, 8:15: Hayden & Reese Schaaf 
Sunday, 10:30: Micah & Joey Thoene 
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Week ly Calendar  
Tuesday, February 15 
    Women’s Support Group 6:00 pm Room C 

Wednesday, February 16 
    School Mass 9:00 am 
    K-5 CCD 3:30 pm - 4:45 pm  
    6th & 7th Grade CCD 6:30 pm - 7:45 pm    
    Oasis 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm in the YR 

Thursday, February 17 
   The Rock 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm in the YR 
    Sanctuary Course 6:30 in the Chapel/Google Meet 

Sunday, February 20 
    Mass 8:15 am Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
    Outdoor Communion 9:45 am - 10:00 am  
    Mass 10:30 am  Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

    Eucharistic Adoration 
 

 

       Monday 3:00 - 8:00 pm  

     Thursday 4:30 pm  

           (8:30 am on the 1st Fridays & 1st Saturdays) 

In the Mass and in Eucharistic  
Adoration we meet the merciful love of 
God that passes through the Heart of 

Jesus Christ. ~ Pope John Paul II  

               St. Malachy Car Party     
 will be on  

            Saturday, April 23, 2022 
 At this time the plan is to       

                      have an in person Car Party! 
                                         We are looking for  
            Unique Live Auction and  
                            Silent Auction items.  
 

Interested in helping? It’s not too late! Sign Up link below. 
 https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080C4DACAC2EA5FA7-2022 

WATCH: 
Beloved: Session 1 
Does Marriage Matter? 
 

LEARN:  
Formed Now! 
How to Study the Bible 
 

 
  

LISTEN: 
My Beloved Son: Meditations for Lent 
By Bishop Robert Barron 
 
 

PICK OF THE WEEK February 13, 2022 

 
 
 

 
On March 3, Bishop Jenky will celebrate his  

75th birthday, which is the age when bishops are  
required by canon law to submit their  

resignation to the Holy Father.  
Well wishes on the occasion of his birthday and his  

retirement may be sent to him at the following  
address:  

Bishop Daniel R. Jenky, C.S.C.  
Spalding Pastoral Center  
419 NE Madison Avenue  

Peoria, IL 61603  

 
 

Mother Teresa said, “The best way to show your gratitude to 
God and to people is to accept everything with joy.”  

It is certainly a joy to thank you for your generous donation to 
the Mother Teresa Collection. Circle 14 is able to send 

$703.60 because of your love and your generosity. 

Masquerade Ball! 
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Dear St. Malachy Parishioners 
 

Follow Jesus… with the Faith of a Child! 
Last week, I addressed the upcoming bishop transition, prompted by the (now rescheduled, but still upcoming) gathering of 

priests to honor and thank Bishop Jenky and for him to address us one final time as our bishop. This week, as I focus more on our 
9th bishop, I will share with you one dimension of the inspiration behind our Spiritual Theme for the year, of which I have spoken and 
written very little. When I began this academic year, I had in mind the fact that this transition would be happening before the year was 
over. Another way of saying that is that before this academic year ended, Bishop Louis Tylka would officially become our bishop. Part 
of what this would mean is that the new “banner of our diocese,” in a sense, would be Bishop Lou’s chosen episcopal motto: “Go 
Make Disciples.” As I have been teaching our children and they have learned well, the essence of what it means to be a disciple is 
found in those first two words of our Spiritual Theme: Follow Jesus. 

For many of us, hearing that he had chosen “Go Make Disciples” as his episcopal motto was a confirmation that he was 
indeed an answer to many prayers we had prayed for the future of our diocese. This motto is taken from the moment in which the 
Lord clarified the Mission of the Church, passing down to them the mantle of His own mission, before ascending to the throne of the 
Father in His Ascension. This is our mission: to go and “make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father, and 
of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all that I have commanded you,” (Matthew 28:19-20). The parishes,  
dioceses and other institutions that are growing and thriving today are those that are intentionally keeping their focus on this mission, 
including allowing our administrative decisions to be driven and guided by this conviction and focus. Many of us priests, under the 
leadership of Bishop Jenky, had been working hard to help renew and deepen this focus in our own parishes, schools and other 
assignments. When we began to hear from our new bishop for the first times, it brought us a great swell of hope and consolation to 
know that God had sent us a shepherd who intends to be intentional about leading the way in this regard. It is an image and reminder 
of the promise that the Good Shepherd Himself gave us, when He entrusted us with His mission: “Behold, I am with you always, until 
the end of the age,” (20). The Good Shepherd has faithfully shepherded us through the generations, working through each of our 
previous eight bishops. And He has shown that He has exciting new things in store for this next chapter in our history!         

That fateful day in May of 2020 will be one I’ll never forget. We had been in “quarantine,” “lock-down” or whatever word you 
like for months and thought the next big news, for which we were waiting, was the confirmation of when we would be able to return to 
public indoor Mass. You can imagine my surprise when I awoke to a text message from a priest friend in another diocese saying, 
“Congratulations on your new bishop.” I thought it was a joke! A quick search online introduced me to Father Louis Tylka, who had 
just been announced as our coadjutor bishop. It was not public knowledge, or even common knowledge among most of the priests, 
that Bishop Jenky had requested a coadjutor.  As you may know, a coadjutor bishop is the successor to the current bishop who is 
named, while the previous bishop is still in office, consecrated as bishop (if not already) and begins to serve in an assistant capacity 
until he takes over the leadership of the diocese. The difference between an auxiliary bishop and a coadjutor bishop is that both 
serve as assistant to the current bishop, but an auxiliary is not presumed to succeed him as bishop of the diocese. The decision to 
request a coadjutor requires a great deal of humility and surrender, but also wisdom, as it can help a great deal in the transition,  
especially when the new bishop comes from outside the diocese, as Bishop Lou does, having been ordained for the Archdiocese of 
Chicago. 

In his introductory video and letter, which provided many of our first impressions of him, Bishop Lou presented himself 
humbly to us and expressed his desire to begin to get to know us. But, he did more than simply tell us this with his words. One very 
simple gesture expressed his availability and intention to make himself accessible, that we could begin to build relationships and 
trust. He gave the priests his email address and assured us that he alone personally receives and responds to those messages. In 
my email sent to introduce myself and welcome him, I thanked him for one very simple comment in his video: he mentioned that he 
anticipated spending a great deal of time driving the roads of our diocese, visiting the many parishes, schools, hospitals and Newman 
Centers which make up our diocese. Even better than the promise is how he has proved good on it. In 2020, he traveled to each of 
the vicariates of our diocese to have smaller and more local gatherings with the priests there and hear from us. In 2021, he began a 
second round of this tour of listening, this time asking the pastors to send lay representatives from each parish.   
 Having had this time as coadjutor to listen and learn, he has been able to prayerfully discern a clear vision for our diocese 
in the  years to come, which he has promised to share with us at an upcoming gathering on March 10. Please pray for him as he  
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Oasis -  High School Youth Ministry 
Oasis meets every Wednesday from   
6:30 pm - 8:00 pm in the Youth Room.  
We strive to nourish our mind, body,  
and soul. Growing in community as we  
walk together to come to know Jesus.      

The Rock - 7th & 8th Grade Youth Ministry 

Meets every Thursday from 6:30 pm-8:00 pm  
in the Youth Room. Please pray for the students  
as they grow closer to Christ in fellowship and  
service, seeking the patronage of  
St. Patrick & St. Teresa of Calcutta 

Children’s Mass:  
2nd Sunday of the Month  
10:30 am 
 

Children’s Liturgy  
of the Word:  
During both Masses on all other 
Sundays, depending on availability 
of volunteer leaders. 

finalizes his thoughts and remarks, as well as praying for our priests as we prepare to receive this vision and carry it into our parishes 
and other assignments. There has been a great deal of hope and excitement stirring since that fateful day when we learned the name 
of our next bishop and began to get to know him.  May that hope remain strong and only continue to grow in the weeks, months and 
years to come.  

In Christ through Mary, 
Fr. Daniel P. Gifford 

St. Malachy, Pray for us 

 

The Knights of Columbus are having a 
Pancake Breakfast  

Sunday, February 27  
after the 8:15 and 10:30 Masses.  

Pancakes, sausage and eggs will be 
served. Proceeds will benefit the  
Pregnancy Resources Center.  
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Upcoming TEC Weekends 
 
 

 

 Feb. 19-21, 2022 (Girls) 

April 2-4, 2022  (Boys) 

 June 25-27, 2022 (Girls) 

 

For more info, visit www.northwest-tec.com 

 
 
 

Upcoming Cursillo Weekends 
 

       Men’s:       New Date: June 9-12, 2022 
      Women’s:   New Date: July 7-10, 2022 

For more information visit: https://nwcursillo.com 

 

 

Parish Sacrificial Giving: 
1% donated to  

Humility of Mary Shelter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DAILY PRAYERS FOR 
VOCATIONS 

 

Please Pray for these  
Seminarians: 

  

     Patrick Wille   Daniel Dionesotes      
 Ignacio Cardenas Moran  Jacob Hopper         
  JohnPaul Stedwill      Nicholas Conner 

                           

Are you feeling called to serve as a priest or other  
religious?  

If so, contact Fr. Chase Hilgenbrink:  
309-671-1550 or email him: fr_hilgenbrinck@cdop.org  

He took bread, said the blessing, broke it, gave it to them, 
and said, “Take it; this is my body.” 

Are you looking for a fun and faith filled overnight retreat  
for an 8th -10th grader? We have a great opportunity  
for teens to learn about living a life that follows Jesus.  

Come experience friendship, fun, and faith!  

 

 
 
 
 
 
What: John Paul II Co-Ed Retreat 
Who: Boys and Girls, 8th-10th grade. 
When: Saturday, March 5 - Sunday, March 6 
Where: Believers Together Center at Christ the King: 3209 60th 

St., Moline. 
Cost: $40 
Registration:  www.olgsilvis.com Registration open now 

Questions: Mike Wilshusen (309) 269-7686 or email         

STJP2EXP@gmail.com 

https://nwcursillo.com/
mailto:fr_hilgenbrinck@cdop.org
http://www.olgsilvis.com
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Dear Saint Malachy Parishioners and Guests, 
 

 As you are likely aware, there have been various significant developments in the past week in 
our state and beyond. The purpose of this letter is primarily to offer an update regarding how these  
developments affect both our parish and our school.   
 

• Late Monday afternoon (2/7), the Office of Catholic Schools for the Diocese of Peoria announced a 
decision to institute optional masking, effective February 8, along with many other schools through-
out the state.  While making this change, the diocese has continued to encourage following good 
health practices, remaining conscious of the health crisis that is still a present reality.   
 

• Meanwhile, at the beginning of this academic year, I had clarified that our other various programs 
for our youth (CCD, Confirmation Prep and Youth Ministry) will remain united with the school in 
regards to these sorts of decisions.  Therefore, optional masking was instituted in these programs, 
beginning February 9. 
 

• Finally, the Bishop has also asked us to communicate an update regarding masking at Mass and  
other parish events. In the Fall of 2021, when the State of Illinois reinstated the mask mandate, we  
communicated the governor’s mandate to you. While the governor did clarify that the mandate did 
not apply to churches and places of worship, it was the bishop’s desire at that time that parishioners 
continue wearing masks at church.  However, the most recent statement from the diocese states 
that, “the situation has evolved considerably since then and we are now leaving the matter up to 
individual parishioners themselves as to whether they wish to wear a mask at Mass and other  
parish events.”   

 

In the same statement, both bishops reiterated that they “urge everyone to take seriously 
their personal responsibility with regard to their own health and the well being of our brothers and 
sisters.”  Thus, they “encourage people to receive the vaccine, to stay home when sick, and to be aware 
that we all have a role in slowing the spread of covid and other communicable diseases.”  

 

How will this affect us at Saint Malachy?  The change is very subtle and so, it may seem to have 
only a slight impact.  I will not take down the signs on the door at this time, since they only remind you 
that we have a limited supply of masks to offer and that the governor has a mandate in place, which  
remains in place apparently for a couple more weeks.  Personally, you may notice a very gradual shift in 
how often I wear my own mask, as I will continue to try to remain conscious and considerate of those 
around me.  Similarly, I want to take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank the many who would 
prefer not to wear a mask, but have done so out of consideration for others. Let us indeed strive to  
remain hopeful and respectful of one another, as we carry this cross together with Jesus Christ, our  
Savior.   
 

        In Christ through Mary, 
        Fr. Daniel P. Gifford P. Gifford  



February 13, 2022 

8 

  

 

 

 

 

 

LENTEN BIBLE STUDY 

Do you sense the desire to go deeper in your relationship with Christ? Do you have a longing to follow 

Jesus more closely, to be transformed by Him? Do you notice a stirring inside, a longing to love God with 

all your heart? I pray, attend Mass and receive the Sacraments so I must be doing ok. Right? Is there 

something 'more'? Am I following Jesus so closely that I can feel the dust from His sandals spray upon 

me? 

If you desire to know and follow Christ more fully, know that God is the One who has put those yearnings 

in your soul. He has already given you the heart of a disciple! The guide for this journey in discipleship will 

be Dr. Edward Sri as he leads our 6-week Lenten Bible Study, INTO HIS LIKENESS (found on 

FORMED). 

 

 

Session times are as follows:  

Sunday mornings beginning February 27th immediately following the 8:15 AM Mass 

Tuesday mornings beginning March 8th at 9AM 

Thursday evenings beginning March 10th following 5:45 PM Mass 
 

This series simply aims to help us follow the initial promptings of the Holy Spirit so that we may more  

intentionally encounter Jesus anew each day and be more disposed to the power of His grace molding us, 

transforming us ever more into His likeness. 

 

Please call the Parish (944-5393) office to register for the session time you desire to attend. To pre-order 

the participant study guide (price is $7.00) please let the office know by Friday, February 11th.  
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HEALING OF A RESTLESS HEART 

A STORY OF  

CONVERSION 
              With 

             Drew Isbell 
Drew will be sharing his conversion story from his 
personal memoir—Healing of a Restless Heart,  

as well as playing music from his record,  
Keep the Heart. 

Drew’s story is one of moving from no faith or  
understanding of Jesus Christ, to now living his 
life in service for Christ and His Church. It is a  

story of trauma and joy, pain and love, and a deep 
understanding of who he is in the Father’s eyes… 

a beloved son. 
 

Monday, March 7, 2022 
     6:00 p.m.   Doors 
     6:30 p.m.    Rosary 
     7:00 p.m.    Talk 

Drew’s book will be available for purchase! 
 

FREE EVENT 
However, donations are greatly appreciated and  

a free will offering will be taken up. 
 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Catholic Church 
800 17th Street, Silvis IL 61282 
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Nathan Vorac Pharm D 

Angelica Disterhoff Pharm D 

Phone 309-944-2166 114 South State St 
Nathan@voracpharmacy.com Geneseo IL 

 WATKINS Kathy VerCautren 

 Living Naturally 944-5006 
 since 1868 509 W. Wells St. 
  Geneseo, IL  

*Organic Gourmet Flavors *Organic Body Care 
            *Natural Plant-based Home Care 

GENESEO MEMORIALS & BRONZE 
James & Robin VanMeenen, owners 

309-945-4747 
Call Anytime! 

Finest Quality Memorials 

 

2 & 92 TRUCK PARTS, INC. 
New, Used & Rebuilt Parts 

Used Trucks 
Rts. 5 & 92 North of Silvis 

Phone (309) 792-9211 

 

 

    Mary Kay®  
                                                           Shauna M. Thoene  

      Independent Beauty Consultant  Enriching Women’s Lives 

   Text or call anytime 309-314-3030  
Shop 24/7 @ marykay.com/sthoene            thoene79@gmail.com  

At Wisdom Financial there is  
nothing more important to us than 

families achieving their dreams 
through the discovery of financial 

Freedom, Truth & Wisdom. 
 

309-944-1117 

 

112 South Center Street 

Geneseo, IL 61254 

309-944-5303 

Advertising space 

available.  

Please contact the  

Parish Office at  

309-944-5393 
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Virgil Thurman 
Attorneys at Law  

137 S. State Street / P.O Box 27 
Geneseo, IL 61254 

FIBRENEW 
 

The Experts in Plastic &  
Leather Restoration 

 

Steve Egert 
309-981-0549     309-314-1861 

quadcities@fibrenew.com 

CATHELYN CONSTRUCTION,  
INC. 

General Contractor 
637 E. North St. 

309-944-3607 

Family Owned 
Since 1971 

www.hazelwoodhomes.com 

309-441-5184 

 

FIRE  WATER  STORM 

309-949-2393 
One Call Restores It All! 

24 Hour Service 

www.WernerRestorationInc.com 

WE CONNECT,  WE INNOVATE,  
WE RESTORE 

 
 
 

Contact Steve Mroz at (309) 441-6321 or 
stephos@mchsi.com 

Learning something new ....everyday.  

 

 

Our Crafty Life – A LOCAL QUILT SHOP      

    Open Tues. - Sat. from 9-4 
   Email: ourcraftylife365@gmail.com 
                       FB search: ourcraftylife365 
                     Website: https://ourcraftylife365 
                     12721 Wolf Road, Geneseo, IL  
                     309-944-3883 Owner, Sara Guerrero  

 

Paul Rapps 
Financial Advisor 
204 S. State St.  
309-944-5375 

Doug Curran 
Financial Advisor 
105 S. Chicago St. 
309-944-9401 

Tom Taylor 
Financial Advisor 
1325 Oakwood Ave. Suite 3 
309-489-0221 

                                       Linda Gillet 
                                            309-944-5228 
                                                   Celebrating  

                                               24 years in 2022 
118 W.2nd St. Geneseo, IL 

                    Heaven Sent Participant                  

 Kathryn Hanford 
309-269-2251 

Senior Real Estate Specialist 
Www.KathrynHanford.com 

TRY US ONE TIME! 


